
WAC 308-104-008  Persons exempt from driver's license require-
ment.  In addition to persons exempt from driver license requirement 
pursuant to RCW 46.20.025, the following persons are exempt from the 
requirement to obtain a valid driver's license issued to Washington 
residents under chapter 46.20 RCW:

(1) A student who maintains his or her legal home of record at a 
location outside Washington state, or the spouse or dependent of the 
student, who is at least sixteen years of age and who has in his or 
her immediate possession a valid driver's license issued to him or her 
in his or her home jurisdiction. The student must be enrolled as a 
full-time nonresident student at an institution of higher learning in 
Washington accredited by the Northwest Association of Schools and Col-
leges or by an accrediting association recognized by the higher educa-
tion board, or at a private vocational school as that term is defined 
by RCW 28C.10.020(7). The student must carry documentation issued by 
the institution that readily establishes his or her status as a non-
resident student. A spouse or dependent of a nonresident student must 
carry a copy of the documentation issued to the student by the insti-
tution and documentation establishing the relationship with the stu-
dent;

(2) Military personnel who are at least sixteen years of age who 
have in their immediate possession a valid driver's license issued by 
the jurisdiction designated as their home of record. A spouse or de-
pendent of a person who meets the criteria of this subsection is also 
exempt from the driver's license requirement, provided that the spouse 
or dependent has in his or her immediate possession a valid driver's 
license issued by the jurisdiction designated as his or her home of 
record.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 46.01.110. WSR 00-18-069, § 308-104-008, 
filed 9/1/00, effective 10/2/00; WSR 87-19-129 (Order DS 3), § 
308-104-008, filed 9/22/87.]

Certified on 2/20/2023 WAC 308-104-008 Page 1


		2023-02-21T19:11:24-0800
	Electronic transmittal




